Largo Flying Club General Meeting Minutes of December 9, 2014

Meeting called to order at 7 pm by President Day. There were 50 members present.

- 1. Minutes of the November 4th meeting were read and approved. Motion to accept by Fred Hagaman, seconded by Ernie Riedel. Motion carried.
- 2. Secretary Mary Tittle had no report.
- 3. Reports from officers:
 - a. Safety Officer Ray Crumrine reported there was one warning for crashing out of bounds. He reminded members to identify their planes with AMA number and contact information. He also reminded members to call out take offs and landings loudly. Dead stick landings have right of way.
 - b. Field Maintenance Officer Robie Riggle reported charging up to 58 amps at one point. The use of solar panels and batteries is working.
 - c. Chief Flight Instructor Dave Gearheart reported junior member Tim Dowd completed solo flight.
 - d. Newsletter editor and Youth Program Director Larry Tittle reported December is his last month as newsletter editor. Russ Cromwell has volunteered to take over the position. He asked members to provide content for the newsletter.
- 4. Fun Fly: There will be a fun fly this weekend. Events will be TBA, plus combat. Larry Tittle will have a delta wing. Members can purchase 10 paintballs for \$2.00 to shoot at the wing. Money will be used as fun fly donations.
- 5. Old Business: The discussion on field projects for 2015 will be deferred for the new BOD to address.
- 6. New Business:
 - a. New Members/Guests: Vic Tyber, Jim Geohagann, Cedric Leeds
 - b. Elections: Kathy White and Ernie Simmons were appointed as tellers for the election. Ballots were provided to all members. Election results are as follows:

President: Dave Gearheart

Vice-President: Tom Wojciechowski

Secretary: Mary Tittle

Treasurer: Ted Wojciechowski

Board of Directors: Steve Philbin, Steve Wofsey, Tom Emslie, and Ray Crumrine c. Motion to donate \$500.00 to the City of Largo made by Dan Lemiesz, seconded by Manny

DeSousa. Motion carried

- 7. Kevin Day and Paul DeSocio were thanked by the members for their years of service.
- 8. Door Prizes were awarded.

Motion to adjourn at 7:45 pm by Kathy White, seconded by Ernie Riedel. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted by Mary Tittle

Copies to: Kevin Day, Paul DeSocio, Webmaster